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From The President
Hurricane Katrina.

We are all saddened by the events that occurred due to the hurricane, from the loss of life to the unimaginable destruction.  I am hoping that SRCC can provide some help to those in need by making a donation to an aid agency.

Back to School Blast Off

Over the weekend members from SRCC along with Frank of  HobbyTown participated in the Challenger Learning Center “Back to School Blast Off” inside the exhibition hall.  It was a great success; the turnout was excellent lots of kid and parents.  Frank and Jeff provided some mini-helicopter demos, we had a Heli, Plane and Sailplane models displayed and a flight simulator.  Frank and his family showed everyone a great time with prop driven rocket, an RC mouse, an RC Trex and a gaggle of other cool toys..  Frank’s wife Sue and his daughters worked ( umm.. played) tirelessly with a multitude of children with the fun gadgets they brought along.  Along with SRCC and Hobbytown the Tallahassee Astronomy Society brought in some telescopes and had some great information on Astronomy also the FSU mobile physics lab had several cool “hands on demos” for anyone to try.  I am glad the Challenger Center invited us to this function and I hope we can do this again next year it was a cool time on a hot day.

Meeting Location Change

We will hold this months meeting at the Hobby Town on Lafayette Street next to Awards4U. We had planned to also have a laser cutting demonstration, Mike Atkinson obtained plans for Quickie 300 and if the CAD drawings are completed we will be cutting out this project on Sam’s laser at Awards4U. The kit does require a foam wing that will be available separately from HobbyTown

Landfill Update

Sam, Mike and I had lunch with the new Director of Parks for Leon County last week.  It was a nice way to introduce ourselves to Pat Plocek.  Pat assured us there is a place for us at the landfill and his short and long term plans will not interrupt our flying.  He has a method to get the money required for our move into new facilities.

 One very important change that will occur is we will enter our access road from the Main Landfill entrance not the gate we currently use.  The reason is there is a direct turn lane from Applachee Parkway in both directions and this alleviates the dangerous u-turn many of us make to get to our entrance.  Once in the main gate you will turn left and ride the road parallel to the multi-purpose fields and then turn right onto our access road where our gate is located.  When we exit we will turn left behind the multi-purpose fields and out to the main landfill entrance.  Our current entrance will be locked by the county and will be for emergency use only.

Landfill to Park Conversion Committee

To make everyone aware the Landfill to Park Conversion Committee had had its first meeting and Dr. Michael Atkinson is the chairman of the committee.  I will leave it up to Mike to update you on the committee.

Sad news for the Newsletter 

For over a year I have been looking for a new newsletter editor and I have not found a volunteer.  Unfortunately due to this lack of interest this will be the last issue!  

The officers will keep the club up to date on important items through occasional emails
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